
 

 

 

 

 

Call for Papers    

Critical Perspectives on the Financialisation of Nature –  

Theory, Politics and Practice  

University of Sussex, 19-20th March 2015 

Hosted by the Centre for Global Political Economy & STEPS Centre 

Carbon markets in China, fishery bycatch offsetting in Canada, catastrophe bonds in the US, 
weather derivatives in Ethiopia, betting on species extinction such as Norwegian sharks…  

These are just a few examples of the commodification, marketisation and financialisation of nature. 

In what ways can we best make sense of these developments? What practical, political and 

theoretical innovations will allow us to better understand them, engage with them and contest them? 

We invite participants from any discipline to a 1.5 day intensive workshop bringing together doctoral 

and early career researchers to discuss, theorise and critically reflect on the practical and political 

implications of the commodification, marketisation and financialisation of nature. Papers should focus 

on questions including (but not limited to): 

• What are the challenges, contradictions and limits that arise from the creation of these new 

forms of market-based environmental products and services? 

• What are the new materialities and commodities of nature that are created through these 

novel forms of governance? 

• How do these processes change the way we relate to nature, govern nature, live in nature 

and indeed are governed by nature? 

• How does the marketisation or financialisation of nature relate to other forms of accumulation 

and the wider political economy? 

• What kinds of (new) power relations are (re)produced through the making of environmental 

markets, and what social and environmental justice issues are brought to light or develop in 

response to these (neoliberal?) phenomena? 

Participants will be required to submit full papers in advance of the workshop and are expected to 

read each other’s work beforehand to enable in-depth engagement with one another’s arguments. 

The sessions will be chaired by academics working in the field who will also provide feedback on 

papers. Moreover, the workshop will bring together activists and academics for a panel discussion, 

reflecting on the interlinkages between activism and research on the financialisation of nature. 

Please send abstracts of up to 300 words to FoNconference2015@sussex.ac.uk by December 5th, 

2014. Successful applicants will be informed before December 31st. Full papers are expected by 

February 15th, 2015. 

Registration is free and food will be provided. We have some funding for accommodation and travel 

for a limited number of doctoral researchers. Details about applying for this funding will be sent out 

once abstracts have been selected.  

For further information about the event go to: http://www.sussex.ac.uk/cgpe or http://steps-

centre.org/. 

mailto:FoNconference2015@sussex.ac.uk
http://www.sussex.ac.uk/cgpe
http://steps-centre.org/
http://steps-centre.org/
http://steps-centre.org/
http://www.sussex.ac.uk/cgpe

